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Dear participants,

greetings from the measurement team.

A good number of participants is expected in Campione as lake Garda is a magnet.

For making the measurement procedure as smooth as possible for everyone, please make
sure, your boats are DRY for weighing and the presented equipment is complete and
according to the FD Class Rules and the Equipment Rules of Sailing:

https://www.sailifdco.com/documentation/general-fd-class-rules/

Special attention should be drawn to the rudders and centerboards (see class Rules pages 15,
16 (rules 50 and 51) and appendix F) as a considerable number have been found to be out of
spec. during earlier measurements.

The last regatta’s we used a renewed template because the old one was not within the limits
anymore. For that reason we defined a transition period of 2 years. Due to Covid we have
extended this period.

This time we will be strict for reasons of fairness.

We know that a few boats have been modified since the last time. Especially a few owners of
Mader boats have recently modified the area around the transom.

You need to send me an email in advance of the Worlds if you have modified your boat
and this is not remeasured and noted in your measurement form
(tanja.heijink@gmail.com).

We will bring the template of the transom to check and formalize these modifications. See the
Equipment Rules of Sailing (C.7. Boat modifications, maintenance and repair). You can find
the ERS 2021-2024 on the site of Worldsailing.
(https://d7gh6ksdplczd.cloudfront.net/sailing/wp-
content/uploads/2020/10/05151946/Equipment-Rules-of-Sailing-2021-2024. pdf).
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